




BaseCamp Response to Comment from Manteca Unified School District 

The IS/MND was circulated for a 20-day public review period from December 9 to 
December 28, 2022. During this public review period, the City received one comment 
regarding the project from the Manteca Unified School District. The following is a 
summary of the main points raised in the comment letter:  

Pedestrian Access: Concerns were raised regarding pedestrian access and safety to 
and from schools in the area, namely Stella Brockman Elementary to the north and Sierra 
High School to the south. Also of concern was safety for pedestrians due to the adjacent 
truck yard to the west.   

Response: It is not anticipated that students will walk to Stella Brockman Elementary 
School from this site, as the Manteca Park Golf Course lies between the proposed 
apartments and the school, causing the route to be prohibitively long for elementary 
school students to walk. Further, there is no feasible near-term safe pedestrian route west 
of the site; sidewalks do not exist along Yosemite Avenue to Airport Way or along Airport 
Way north of Yosemite. If a child were needing to walk this distance to school, pedestrian 
connections to the east will be created through the City’s proposed improvements to the 
intersection of Fishback Road and Yosemite Avenue, connecting pedestrians originating 
at the proposed apartments to existing sidewalks in front of Kaiser Hospital that extend 
east to Union Avenue.  

Pedestrian connections to Sierra High School would involve crossing Yosemite Avenue, 
a major arterial. Future City improvements to the intersection of Yosemite Avenue and 
Fishback Road will include sidewalks and provisions for pedestrian crossing will provide 
a safe pedestrian connection across Yosemite Avenue. In addition, a light controlled 
pedestrian crossing of Yosemite Avenue currently exists at the Winters Drive intersection 
to the East, accessible to the site via the before mentioned intersection improvements 
and existing sidewalk on Yosemite Avenue. Winters Drive provides a direct connection to 
Sierra High School.  

The proposed City improvements to this intersection will also mitigate any safety issues 
regarding truck traffic to the trucking facility west of the site, slowing traffic and allowing 
for safe pedestrian travel.  
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